(Date)

The Honorable 


U.S. House of Representatives/United States Senate


 House/Senate Office Building

Washington, DC 20510 (Senate); 20515 (House)

Dear Senator/Representative:

[Include an opening paragraph describing your company, including the size of the operation and the number of employees.  To the greatest extent possible, describe the impact your business has on the local economy.]

I am writing to inform you of general aviation’s vital role in the American economy.  This industry that employs more than a million people and generates $150 billion annually is without a doubt a significant contributor to our economy.  
As you know, the U.S. House of Representatives passed the Auto Loan Financing bill on December 10, 2008, which required corporations receiving government assistance to divest themselves of any business aircraft they owned or leased.  The Bush administration later incorporated the same measure in the terms of the loan granted to General Motors (GM) and Chrysler after the Senate did not take action on the bill.  While I understand that Congress and the Bush administration were reacting to the criticism the CEOs of GM, Ford, and Chrysler encountered when they flew business aircraft to Washington to request billions in financial assistance, the fact is that these provisions, if replicated by the Obama administration, will lead to fewer aircraft orders, ultimately eliminating jobs throughout the country, while further tarnishing the image of the general aviation industry.

General aviation manufacturers have been significantly affected by the weak economy.  By the end of 2008, worldwide shipments of general aviation airplanes had declined by 7.1 percent, the first time in five years.  General aviation serves the public by accessing rural areas, providing efficient transportation that the airlines, especially as they cut back on routes, can’t provide.  Chartering an aircraft through a government-licensed on-demand air carrier offers corporations unparalleled speed and access at far lower costs than any form of ownership.  In addition, general aviation is often used for humanitarian aid.  For example, in the days following Hurricane Katrina, an outpouring of generosity and assistance came from the business aviation community in support of Gulf Coast Citizens.  People involved in Hurricane Katrina relief work have estimated that the combined industry efforts brought 130,000 pounds of supplies into the Gulf Coast in the days and weeks immediately after the hurricane.

Other facts about general aviation that you may not be aware of include:

· More than 1.265 million jobs have been created by the general aviation industry, many of which are supported by these small aviation businesses, and play a critical role in our American economy.  These jobs are placed at significant risk if the federal government bars corporations from using their services.  

· In 2007, general aviation flew 27.7 million hours, carrying 166 million passengers annually, and contributed $150 billion to the U.S. economy.

· There are approximately 211,500 general aviation aircraft operating in the U.S.  These aircraft have access to over 5,000 public-access airports and landing facilities.  Only 429 of these airports are served by scheduled airlines.

· There are more than 3,200 fixed base operators (FBOs) in the U.S.  FBOs provide fuel and other products and services to pilots of general aviation aircraft.  Other services include maintenance, aircraft storage, flight training, and on-demand charter services.  

· There are 3,000 on-demand air taxi operators in the U.S. operating more than 11,000 aircraft.  Ninety percent of these operators are small businesses as defined by the Small Business Administration, owning fewer than 10 aircraft and employing fewer than 25 employees.  Air taxi flights include aeromedical services, air cargo operations and air tour operators.

· There are 4,000 FAA-certificated aircraft repair stations in the U.S. 

· There are 3,200 U.S.-based flight-training schools.  These schools, not the military, are now the primary source for new airline pilots in the U.S.

I hope you will help promote the benefits of general aviation and ensure that the industry remains a vital component to the American economy.
Thank you for your continued support of general aviation.  

Sincerely,

